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	COMPLAINT NUMBER
	15/079

	COMPLAINANT
	D. Hawke

	ADVERTISER
	Zoomy Taxi

	ADVERTISEMENT
	Zoomy Taxi Email

	DATE OF MEETING
	11 March 2015

	OUTCOME
	Resolved 


Complaint:  The Zoomy Taxi subscriber email said, in part:

"Cheap fares all summer long. 25% Off Taxi's all summer long. For many of us, the working year has begun which means it's time to start paying for those holiday bills. It's not all doom and gloom though, as we're giving you cheaper taxi fares right through the summer!"
Complainant, D. Hawke, said:  “Zoomy advertises that they are offering a 25% discount when fares are paid through their app directly.

However, in reality they charge a $2 levy to get the 25% discount.

For instance, a fare that costs $10 in cash, would be less the 25% discount ($7.50) plus the $2 fee, making an actual fare of $9.50, or only a 5% discount.

Fares of less than $8 actually cost more to pay via the app because of this fee. There is no small print that warns about this fee.

I also spotted a similar advertisement in poster form at Neighbourhood Bar, Kingsland, also advertising a 25% discount if paying through the app (therefore incurring the $2 fee).”
The relevant provisions were Basic Principle 4 and Rule 2 of the Code of Ethics.

The Advertiser, Zoomy Taxi, said: “…In regards to our email correspondence, our intention was to demonstrate to existing customers that we are offering 25% off rides for in-app payments. So if a standard ride when paying through the app was $18, plus an additional $2 card charge (which is displayed in the app), the discount would be $5 (the total fare is discounted, including the card charge). We recently sent out an offer of discounted fixed pricing to the airport, where the total end price included the card charge so it’s never our intention to miscommunicate with our customers. Furthermore, the $2 card charge (which is there because we incur credit card transaction fees) is usually less than what most taxi companies charge, which is typically between $2.50 and $3.00. 

As you may have seen, the 25% discount offer expired on 1st March, and this is the first time we’ve been made aware of any issue with the promotion. However for future correspondence we are happy to spell out the card charge in the email, to go along with the notification we already put in the Zoomy app.”
The Chairman noted the explanation provided by the Advertiser. She also acknowledged the confusion the advertisement had caused the Complainant. 
The Chairman noted where the Advertiser said the fare did include the $2 credit card charge and the total fare was subject to the 25%. The Chairman noted the Advertiser also said they would make this clearer in future advertising.
As such, the Chairman said it would serve no further purpose to place the matter before the Complaints Board and ruled the matter was resolved.

Chairman’s Ruling: Complaint Resolved
2

[image: image1.png]